Minutes of Regular Meeting

School Safety and Security Committee Bastrop Independent School District

A Regular Meeting of the School Safety and Security Committee of Bastrop Independent School District was held Tuesday, May 21, 2024, beginning at 4:30 p.m. at the Bastrop ISD Service Center, 906 Farm Street, Bastrop, Texas 78602, Training Room 1.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Barry Edwards, Superintendent
Ashley Mutschink, School Board President
Billy Moore, School Board Member
Ted Coleman, Safety & Security Coordinator, Bastrop ISD
Scot Bunch, Chief of Police, Bastrop ISD PD
Andres Rosales, Assistant City Manager, City of Bastrop
Chris Stone, Fire Chief, City of Bastrop Fire Department
Chad Goertz, Bastrop ISD Teacher

OTHERS PRESENT:

Monica Langle, Executive Administrative Assistant to Bastrop ISD Chief of Police

1. Opening		
	Α.	Meeting Called to Order Ted Coleman, chair of the School Safety & Security Committee, called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m. A quorum of committee members was present.
В.		Approval of Minutes from Last Meeting Motion: To approve the minutes from the School Safety and Security Committee meeting on February 20, 2024. The motion was seconded and the minutes were approved.
	C.	Public Comments: None
2.	2. Updates and Progress	
	Α.	 Safety and Security Updates Ted Coleman went over the findings of the Intruder Detection Audit. There were a few maintenance issues that have been repaired. Mr. Coleman presented a power point regarding the District Vulnerability Assessment which was completed the week of March 25, 2024 and was conducted by TEA. It is a very thorough physical inspection of our district in regards to safety and security. Bastrop ISD volunteered to have this audit completed as it is in pilot status. This gave the district the opportunity to provide feedback that will assist TEA in the development as it becomes a mandatory audit.

- DVA recognized best practices at BISD, had a few suggested improvements, and a few required corrective actions that have been resolved.
- Stop the Bleed Training for 7th graders and above was completed on В. May 10th at CCHS with Nurse Coleman and partnered with Ally Health.
 - Chief Scot Bunch shared information regarding construction updates. All exterior door locks have been changed, fencing is almost complete, and secure vestibules are still being completed on a few campuses. Bastrop ISD Police Department has received over \$1.4 million in grant funding from TEA.
 - Chief Bunch also gave an update on the number of police officers working for Bastrop ISD. We have currently have 17 police officers employed with one more starting at the beginning of July and another in October 2024. We will have a total of 19 officers.

Progress on District Safety and Security

• Ted Coleman reported that the proofs have come back on the digital mapping of all campuses and buildings that the Critical Response Group is creating for Bastrop ISD. Once construction on the secure vestibules is completed, the maps can be finalized.

3. Questions / Feedback

• Discussion was held regarding the preparedness of Bastrop ISD for mass casualty events. The CATRAC system of communication was included in the discussion.

4. Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:05 p.m. The next meeting will be on August 20, 2024 at 4:30 p.m.

Jeddy J. Cefem